Londesborough with Easthorpe Parish Council
www.londesboroughpc.co.uk
Tel: 01759 301386    Email: clerk@jigreen.plus.com
Clerk: Joanna Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York, YO42 2DL

Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of Londesborough with Easthorpe held on Monday 14th May 2018 in the Reading Rooms, Low Street, at 7.15pm.
Present: Cllr I. Bessey,  Cllr J.Fisher, Cllr G Stephenson,  Cllr K Watson, Cllr H Wood . 
Cllrs G Stephenson and A Wells arrived after the meeting had started.
J Green (clerk)
No members of the public were present.

Apologies were received from Cllr Hutchinson

In the absence of the chairman and there being no vice-chairman, as Cllr Brotherton had resigned from the council, the meeting elected Cllr Fisher to  chair the meeting.

The minutes of the 2017 Annual Parish meeting were approved and signed by Cllr Fisher.

The clerk reported that the latest news regarding the broadband was that Opnreach were still undertaking survey and planning work. This was expected to be finished by the end of May.
Although premises which had not been included in the original plan had been included in the survey it was not known yet if they would be included in the roll out of fast broadband.
Openreach had warned that it may not be possible to connect the more remote premises.

Councillors had received complaints from parishioners about dangerous driving through the village. The vehicles involved were coming from the one of the farms. There was concern for the safety of other road users in particular the elderly, disabled and children. It was agreed that Cllr Bessey should approach the tenants at the farm to discuss this and the clerk would follow this with a letter from the Parish Council.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30 pm.
